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PRESIDENTΩS COMMENTS:  

 

 

In the BAHC meeting on March 13, the possibility of 

an International Meet was discussed at great length 

and those involved in the 1997 International Meet 

confirmed the amount of work involved and Sandy 

and Dave Maxwell voiced concerns about the costs 

and lack of lawns for a car show in Park City. The 

latter would be nice but I have attended Conclaves 

where the car show was on pavement. Also, it was 

mentioned that the club active members are of an 

age that their support cannot be assured. As a result 

of the discussion a vote was taken and out of the 

approximate 15 in attendance 11 voted against the 

club hosting a meet.  However following the vote, it 

was suggested by Dave Maxwell that I contact AHCA 

to see if they would take charge of such an event 

like the Conclave he said AHCA ran in Colorado 

Springs a few years ago. Susan and I attended that 

too along with Bob and Pat Markmann and we 

ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ ŀ ƭƻŎŀƭ Ŏƭǳō ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦ  L ƘŀǾŜ 

cƻƴǘŀŎǘŜŘ bŜƛƭ !ǊƳǎǘǊƻƴƎΣ !I/!Ωǎ VP of Conclave to 

ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ !I/!Ωǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƛƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ƻŦ 

such an event in Park City in 2022. I am hopeful they 

will have an interest as I have heard from several 

ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜǊŜ ƘŜǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ άIŜŀƭŜȅΩǎ wŜǘǳǊƴ 

ǘƻ .ƻƴƴŜǾƛƭƭŜέ ƛƴ лф ŦǊƻƳ ¢ŜȄŀǎΣ {ǿƛǘȊŜǊƭŀƴŘΣ 

Australia and the UK that said they would like to 

attend such an event.  Also, we are going to visit Joe 

Jarick next month in Australia and I would like to tell 

them what AHCA has to say about supporting a 

meet in Park City in 2022.  

 CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ !I/!Ωǎ bŜƛƭ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴΣ ±t ƻŦ 

Conclave had to say and suggest about AHCA being 

in charge of an international meet in Park City when 

we had a discussion about it recently. It is 

something that could be discussed with the 

Delegates and Officers at the French Lick Conclave 

in Indiana this July which I am going to attend. 

However, it would have to be voted on by the 

5ŜƭŜƎŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ hŦŦƛŎŜǊǎ ƛŦ L ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ά.ƛŘέ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ 

AHCA at the Delegate Meeting in Indiana this 

November.  The fact that we have a number of 

member volunteers that have said they would like 

to be involved that live locally and the possibility 

that some of the Colorado AH Club members we 

believe would like to be involved that would be 

attractive to AHCA so many of their officers would 

not have travel to Utah which is expensive.  The 

Officers did that numerous times for the Colorado 

Springs Conclave and some recently to Deadwood, 

South Dakota for the 2019 Conclave even though 

the Minnesota Club is heavily involved but they 

have no members living there. If I receive any 

written thoughts from Neil about this I will forward 
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it to our members and Jon Hanson will also put it on 

the web site. 

 

 Two Healey owners with interesting cars that have 

said they would like to attend an International Meet 

in Park City and bring their cars are Bob Griffin a 

California owner of a 100S and Brian Murray a 

Kansas City, owner of a BN1 that was Modified into 

a 100S by Cape International in the UK. They are 

active drivers of their cars; Bob has driven his 3 

times in the Mille Miglia in Italy, numerous times in 

the Colorado Grand & California Mille and once in 

the Copperstate 1000. I met Bob in the 2003 

Colorado Grand before I had a Healey and I rode 

with him in his 100S in the 2004 Grand. He acquired 

ƛǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ флΩǎ ƛƴ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜƭǇ ƻŦ {ǘŜǾŜ 

Pike and Tom Kovacs of Fourintune who restored it. 

Lǘ ƛǎ .ƻōΩǎ оrd Healey, he and his son restored the 

first one, a BJ and Fourintune restored his 2nd  a 

100M both of which he no longer owns. Brian has 

driven his Modified BN1 in the Colorado Grand 

numerous times and just before he purchased it 

from the Cape it won the Donald M. Healey Shield 

Award in the UK at their National Concours.  They 

ǿƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŘƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ 

attend if AHCA decides to lend their support. See 

both their pictures in the Colorado Grand. 

 

 

  
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

   95L¢hwΩ{ 
COMMENTS:  

LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ōǳǎȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ 

quarter for the 

Bonneville Austin 

Healey Club. Hopefully, 

ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ .!I/ {ǿŜŜǘƘŜŀǊǘΩǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 

held at Red Butte Café on February 13th. Good food 

and conversation were enjoyed by all. Thanks to Jim 

Thornton for organizing the event. Sadly, we lost 

Ernie and Vickie Reno during this period. They will 

be missed. 

 Minutes of our two BAHC Meetings are also 

included in the issue. 

We have some fun events in the planning stage. 

Darin Graber is planning an Economy Run for May. 

For those not familiar with Economy Runs, all carΩs 

gas tanks are filled to capacity at the start and then 

they proceed on a pre-determined route. Once the 

route is finished, the cars are refilled with gas and 

the car that uses the least gas, wins. Sounds like fun. 
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5ƛƭ {ǘǊŀǎǎŜǊ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜ ŀ ά{ƘƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ 

{Ƙƻǿέ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛƴ {ǳƎŀǊƘƻǳǎŜ tŀǊƪΦ For those 

members looking for even more driving fun, the 

BMCU schedule is shown in this issue and the Idaho 

British Car Club has a couple of events upcoming. 

Keep in mind, the Rallye Glenwood Springs is 

scheduled for June. 

[ŜǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎŀǊǎ 

and promoting the Bonneville Austin Healey Club 

this year. 

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 
BONNEVILLE AUSTIN-HEALEY CLUB 

2018 OFFICERS 
 

President:  Jim Revel: 435-640-3347 

2040 Mahre Drive 
Park City, UT 84098 

jimrevel@gmail.com 

Vice President: Darin Graber: 801-455-4982 
12789 Stormy Meadow Dr., Riverton, UT 84096 

Dkgraber85@Yahoo.com                            

Secretary: Ann Lewis: 801-255-8161                                              
8226 Bryce Drive, Sandy, UT 84070 
Corriga9@email.msn.com                                                   

Treasurer/Membership:  Jim Thornton: 801-485-9404                                                      

3503 Millcreek Cir. SLC, UT   84106               
jimt@secten.com 
 
Newsletter Editor/Historian: Craig Mossberg:  
801-942-0750 
2026 Brady Creek Dr. Sandy, UT 84093                                                                                                                         
cmossberg@comcast.net  
 
 Webmaster: Jon Hanson: 385-202-7345                        
1375 Roxbury Rd. S.L.C., UT 84108                                  
jmh-consulting@comcast.net                                 
 

 
 
AHCA Delegate: Jim Revel: 435-640-3347 

2040 Mahre Drive 
Park City, UT 84098 
jimrevel@gmail.com 

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 
April 21: Tech Session at Sec-Ten at 10:00am. 
 
aŀȅ уΥ .!I/ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ WƻŜ aƻǊƭŜȅΩǎ ŀǘ тΥол ǇƳΦ 
 
May 19: Sugarhouse Park Car Show from 10:00 am 
to 2:00 pm. Dil Strasser to organize. Details will be 
forthcoming. 
 
May 26: BAHC First Annual Economy Run. Details to 
follow. Darin Graber to organize. 
 
June 8-10: Rallye Glenwood Springs. Sponsored by 
the MG Car Club- Rocky Mountain Center in 
Glenwood Springs, Colorado. Details on 
registration/hotels at mgcc.org. 
 
June 16: British Field Day. Liberty Park in Salt Lake 
City. Registration starts at 8:00 am. 
 
July 10: BAHC Meeting at 7:30 pm. Location to be 
determined. 
 
July 15-20: 2018 AHCA Conclave, Bloomington, 
Indiana. 
 
August 25: Park City Classic Car Show. 
 
September 11: BAHC Meeting at 7:30 pm. Location 
to be determined. 
 
September 16-21: 2018 Healey Rendezvous in 
Madras, Oregon.  
 
November 13: BAHC Meeting at 7:30 pm. Location 
to be determined. 

mailto:jimrevel@gmail.com
mailto:Dkgraber85@Yahoo.com
mailto:Corriga9@email.msn.com
mailto:jimt@secten.com
mailto:cmossberg@comcast.net
mailto:jmh-consulting@comcast.net
mailto:jimrevel@gmail.com
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++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  
 

BAHC MEETING MINUTES 

January 10, 2018 

The meeting was called to order by President Jim 

Revel at 7:40 pm. 

In Attendance:  Allen Brown, Bill Davis, Darin and 

Elaine Graber, Jon Hanson, Candi and Bob Keeney, 

Ann and Doug Lewis, John Mackay, Joe Morley, 

Craig Mossberg, Jim Revel, Dil Strasser, and Jim 

Thornton. 

Treasurer/Membership: Finances are adequate to 

cover all club activities at this time. 

Paid membership is only at 21.  Additional 

membership dues will be coming in throughout the 

month. AHCA is trying to encourage national 

membership by offering a one-year free 

membership to a select group of owners based on 

their owning an Austin-Healey, and local club 

membership. They each will be receiving the 

I9![9¸ a!wv¦9 ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ 

website, which includes a bulletin board with 

forums for every model of Healey. 

Fundraising: We had additional discussion on the 

fundraising program to sell Healey parts and 

collectibles on EBay with the proceeds donated to 

the club treasury.  Darin Graber will be in charge of 

this to assist you with your needs.   

Activities:  All activities discussed and the individual 

in charge of each appears in our website under 

Events & News thanks to Jon Hanson.  Also, Jim 

Revel sent everyone on our google groups site the 

dates and events discussed at the meeting; so not to 

be redundant and perpetuate needless repetition I 

will not list out the activities discussed. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm. 

Submitted by Ann Lewis 

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  

NEW MEMBERS 

 
We are pleased to announce that we have another 

new member. We would like to welcome to the 

BAHC- Merle and Christine Voss of South Weber, 

Utah. Merle and Christine have a 1972 MG Midget 

in good condition. Hopefully, they will be able to 

join us on future rides and events. 

 

Submitted by Jim Thornton 

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

ERNIE and VICKIE RENO 

As you know, long-time members, Ernie and Vickie 

Reno passed away recently. A lovely Celebration of 

Life was held in their memory on Saturday, March 

3rd ŀǘ ±ƛŎƪƛŜΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ ƛƴ {ŀƴŘȅΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ 

nice turn-out of BAHC members at the Celebration 

sharing their remembrances of Ernie and Vickie.   

Ernie was a very active member who was always 

willing to volunteer. He served many positions in the 

club over the years, the most recent being Vice 

President. ²ŜΩll miss seeing them at future BAHC 

events. 
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++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Some of our members are looking for additional 

driving events for their HealeysΦ IŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ 

published BMCU events for 2018. Enjoy as 

appropriate. 

BMCU 2018 Schedule 

Mar 18  {ǘ tŀǘǘȅΩǎ ŀǘ aŀŎ/ƻƻƭΩǎ ς Sunday 

event ς Paul Jaroch 

Mar 24  Eureka ς 2nd Annual Gary Meldrum 

Memorial Run ς Cindy & Cory Wardell 

Apr 21  Antelope Island ς Paul Jaroch 

May 05 Coalville/Taggarts ς Larry Farrington 

May 13 aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ 

May 26 Memorial Day Tour to Grand 

Junction, CO ς Jim Stover, Roger & Jill Davis 

Jun 16  Field Day ς Jon Hermance (set up 

Friday, Jun 15) 

Jul 02  Festival of Speed ς Bruce Oblad 

Aug 18  ¢ǊŀǇǇŜǊΩǎ [ƻƻǇ ϧ IǳƴǘǎǾƛƭƭŜ ..v ς 

Pat & Donna Rich 

Sep 03  State St Cruise ς Cory & Cindy 

Wardell 

Sep 15  Alpine Loop & BBQςSouth Fork 

Canyon ς Drew Frink, Jim Stover, Roger & Jill 

Sep 29  Fall Colour Tour ς Mirror Lake Hwy ς 

Jim Stover & Drew Frink 

Nov 03  Year End Banquet ς {ŀƭǾŜǎǘǊŜΩǎ - Jim 

Stover 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

.!I/ {²99¢I9!w¢Ω{ 5Lbb9w 
 

Seventeen BAHC members celebrated ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 
Day on February 13th at the Red Butte Café in Salt 
Lake City. The food and service were good and there 
was a lot of excellent conversation. In attendance 
were Ann and Doug Lewis, Sandy and Dave Maxwell, 
Sheryl and Jim Thornton, Carol and Craig Mossberg, 
Peggy and Terry Hart, Susan and Jim Revel, Diane 
and Dil Strasser, Dixie and Bob Jahnke and Jon 
Hanson.  Dave Maxwell shamed us all by arriving in 
his Healey (we all need to drive our cars more). 
Thanks to Jim Thornton for organizing this fun event 
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ŀƴŘ ǘƻ {ƘŜǊȅƭ ¢ƘƻǊƴǘƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 
Day Cookies. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  
 

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

 

Our Summer Tour will just be up the road from you 

in Idaho Falls in June.  The Summer Tour is a three-

day event packed with drives, tours, car show and 

closing with an awards dinner.   You can find more 
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information at https://www.idahobritishcars.org/st

2018/.  Links can be found there to register online.   

Later in the year, we will have the Southwest Idaho 

All British Field Meet on September 15-16, 2018.  In 

its 4th year, the SWIABFM is becoming a regional 

event.  This two-day event will start in the 

mountain town of McCall ID on Saturday, the 15th 

for a "show and shine" style car show followed by a 

drive to the Treasure Valley for dinner that 

night.  On Sunday, the 16th, we continue the event 

at The Village At Meridian for a show that includes a 

Beatles tribute band, beer tent, local artisans and 

much more!  This year we will welcome the Morgan 

Owners Group NW and have a birthday party for the 

Triumph TR250!   I encourage you to take a look at 

the video from SWIABFM 2017! 

Many PTOA folks have joined these events in past 

years, so we want to get this information to you to 

share with the PTOA membership.  Please let me 

know if you have any questions. 

SWIABFM 2017 

Video:  https://vimeo.com/257551575 

The Village At 

Meridian: https://www.t hevillageatmeridian.com/ 

IBCC: https://www.idahobritishcars.org 

SWIABFM: http://www.swiabfm.org 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Thanks 

Rick 

IBCC Webmaster 

SWIABFM Director 

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΥ This invitation was received from the 

Idaho British Car Club. BAHC member, Don McEligot 

advises that these are both fun events. 

 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

HEALEY BOOKS FOR SALE 
 

The Estate of Ernie Reno left some Austin Healey 

related books to the BAHC and the Executive Board 

has decided to open these up to the club 

membership for purchase for the next month. After 

that, the club will then list these online for sale. All 

proceeds go to the BAHC coffers. The books are 

listed below and the prices are the retail listing for 

these books as found online from eBay, Amazon, 

etc.  Jon Hansen has the books and checks can be 

made out to the BAHC. 

Remember, proceeds go to help the club.  Enjoy!  

Ultimate Classic Car Book, Quentin Wilson ς $17 

Austin Healey Service Manual 100-6 Series BN4 ς  

$ 30 

Bill Emerson, The Healey Book - $150 

John Wheatley, Austin Healey 100/6 & 3000, All the 

Big 6-Cylinder Models, Super Profile - $37 

Workshop Manual, Austin Healey 100-6 and 3000, 

original hard cover - $40 

R. M. Clarke, Austin Healey 100 & 100/6, Gold 

Portfolio 1952-1959 - $27 

R.M. Clarke, Austin Healey 3000, Gold Portfolio, 

1959 ς 1967 - $25 

Chris Harvey, Healey: The Handsome Brute ς new 

still in packaging - $5 

https://www.idahobritishcars.org/st2018/
https://www.idahobritishcars.org/st2018/
https://vimeo.com/257551575
https://www.thevillageatmeridian.com/
https://www.idahobritishcars.org/
http://www.swiabfm.org/
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Richard Newton, Illustrated Austin-IŜŀƭŜȅ .ǳȅŜǊΩǎ 

Guide - $7 

Peter Garnier with Brian Healey, Donald Healey: My 

World of Cars - $26 

Anders Ditlev Clausager, Original Austin-Healey, The 

wŜǎǘƻǊŜǊΩǎ DǳƛŘŜ ǘƻ мллΣ млл-6 and 3000 - $25 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

BAHC MEETING MINUTES 

March 13, 2018 

The meeting was called to order by President Jim 

Revel at 7:25 pm 

In Attendance:  Allen Brown, Bill Davis, Paul Evans, 

Darin and Elaine Graber, Jon Hanson, Ann and Doug 

Lewis, Dave and Sandy Maxwell, Joe Morley, Craig 

Mossberg, Jim Revel, Dil Strasser, and Jim Thornton. 

Treasurer/Membership:  Finances are adequate to 

cover all club activities at this time. 

Paid membership is at 39. Additional membership 

dues will be coming in throughout the month. 

Newsletter:  The newsletter this year will be coming 

out quarterly.  The second quarter will be released 

at the end of March. 

Fund Raising:  Additional discussion on selling 

Healey parts and collectibles on EBay with Darin 

DǊŀōŜǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŎƘŀǊƎŜΦ  9ǊƴƛŜ ŀƴŘ ±ƛŎƪƛŜ wŜƴƻΩǎ 

family has generously donated Healey books, 

manuals, and parts to the club to benefit the club.  

They are being offered to club members on a first 

come first served basis; what is left over will go on 

EBay for additional benefit to the club.  

Activities:  No additional Tech Sessions were 

scheduled other than the April 21 session at Sec Ten 

Specialties at 10:00 am.  More info to follow on the 

Web site. 

March 23-25 Autorama.  Our club has been given a 

tǊƛƳŜ [ƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ нлΩ Ȅ слΩ ŦƻǊ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǎƛȄ !ǳǎǘƛƴ-

Healeys.  Darin has set up a great display featuring 

ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ŎŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ 

a large screen. 

May 19 Sugarhouse Park Car Show There is an area 

at the East end of Sugar House Park where we can 

park about 15 cars.  There is no charge for entry.  

Times would be 10 am to 2 pm. Additional info to be 

ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ aŀȅ у ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ WƻŜ aƻǊƭŜȅΩǎ 

There was discussion that we should try to do a joint 

event with the Rocky Mountain Austin Healey Club 

of Colorado.  More discussion at a later meeting. 

Holiday parties and additional events will be 

discussed more fully at a later meeting. 

Healey International 2022. Those of us that 

organized and handled the 1997 Healey 

International had our say in how overwhelming the 

event was to organize.  Volunteers sign up to help 

and when it becomes time for their help there is less 

enthusiasm and other things have occupied their 

time.   

On the meeting agenda was the listing to discuss 

and vote on whether to hold the International 

Meet.  Where were the 19 volunteers that have 

signed up?  Did we get their input?  What are they 

planning on volunteering to do? Did they send any 

info to discuss at the meeting? Obviously, more 

discussion at a later meeting for final consideration.  

The meeting adjourned 8:40 pm. 

Submitted by Ann Lewis 
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++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

BAHC AT AUTORAMA 

 
¢ƘŜ .!I/ ǿŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅ !ǳǘƻ 

Parts Autorama held on March 23rd through the 

25th at the Mountain America Expo Center in Sandy. 

Darin Graber organized a nice display of Healeys 

with cars owned by himself, Craig Ward, Bob 

Riemenschneider, Jim Thornton and Jon Hanson.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Award winners in the Foreign Sports Cars category 

were: 

1st: Darin Graber 

2nd: Craig Ward 

3rd: Bob Riemenschneider 

Congratulations to all.  

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

.ŀŎƪ /ƻǾŜǊΥ {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻǘƻ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

ōƛƎ IŜŀƭŜȅ ŘǊŀƎ ŎŀǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ǎƻ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ LΩŘ ƎƛǾŜ 

an equal shot to a Sprite drag car.  
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Craig Mossberg, Editor 
Bonneville Banter 
2026 Brady Creek Drive 
Sandy, Utah 84093 

 


